
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday 22nd March 2018 
 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whanau, 
I recently met with some representatives from the 
Auckland Council and Whau Local Board to see if they 
could assist us in making the Gill Crescent area safer for 
families to use before and after school. Whilst money is 
an issue for them and these things always take a long 
time, we can only hope that some investment is made to 
improve the flow in this area.  
Still on parking, this week I have received an email from 
Countdown complaining that some parents are parking 
on yellow lines and even blocking the area where their 
trucks need to access. They have asked me to advise 
parents that cars will be towed if they are parked 
illegally or blocking their access ways. It would be 
hugely inconvenient if Countdown changed their view on 
our parents being able to use this carpark, so I strongly recommend that due consideration is given to how 
everyone parks their cars.  
Have a great week everyone.  
Neil Robinson – Principal  
 
KAURI AND RIMU CROSS COUNTRY – less than 2 weeks to go 
Training for the Kauri and Rimu Cross Country has started and will be held on Tuesday and Thursday mornings. 
The training helps the children to prepare for the race and also improves their overall fitness levels so all 
children need to take part. If your child is too sick to run on a particular day, please send a note explaining 
why, to their class teacher.   
Please ensure your child brings a change of clothes to school and suitable footwear for running for these 
training sessions. Children will come to school in their uniform each day and change for training once they 
arrive. 
 

When: Tuesday 10th April 1.50-2.50pm Where: Around the school and in Gill Crescent    
The younger Rimu children will run first at 1.50pm, followed by the 8 year olds and so on through to the older 
ones.  Ages are worked out from what age the child will be on the 1st May 2018. This is because this is the date 
used for the inter-school event being held next term. 
 

Students will be required to wear a shirt of a certain colour according to their age group, to help the judges on 
the finish line.   

6/7 yr olds:    Blue Shirts                     8 yr olds:  Green Shirts                        
9 yr olds: Red Shirts   10 yr olds:  White Shirts                11 yr olds: Black Shirts 
 

Parents are very welcome to come and watch. Any questions please see either of the organising teachers - 
Hayley Davies or Sally Kilpatrick. 
 

Postponement Day (if needed): Friday 13th April 9.30am start (same order of races as above) 
 

The Pohutukawa and Kowhai Cross Country will be held in the middle of next term.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
TERM ONE – 2018 

Fri 23rd March  – Rimu Assembly – 2pm – PAC 
Mon 26th March  – PTA Meeting – 7.30pm. All welcome.  
Tues 27th March  – Pohutukawa Assembly – 2.30pm - PAC 
22nd March – 12th April – Visits to Te Pane ote Mataoho 
(Mangere Mountain) as part of our study on local history  
Fri 30th March – Tues 3rd April – No School – Easter Break 
Note that that schools have to be closed on Easter Tuesday 
Wed 4th April  – Kowhai Assembly – 2.30pm - PAC 
Fri 6th April  – Rimu Assembly – 2.00pm 
Fri 6th April - Disco (more details announced soon)  
Mon 9th April  – Rimu & Kauri Syndicate – Cross Country 
Tues 10th April  – 1.50pm -Rimu & Kauri Cross Country  

– Pohutukawa Assembly – 2.30pm – PAC  
Fri 13th April  – Postponement day for Rimu & Kauri Cross   
                             Country (if needed) – 9.30am start 

- Term One Ends 3.00pm 
 
 

 



SCHOOL DONATIONS AND PTA DONATION 
Thank you to everyone who has paid this money to the school office. Please contact the office if you have any 
questions about this. 
 

The school will be sending out a reminder notice for these donations tomorrow.  If you wish to discuss any 
aspect of this notice, please contact the school office.  
 

The government have talked about a possible change to school donations but it does look unlikely that any 
changes will be made this year, so we do appreciate parents paying this donation to the school as it does allow 
us to fund a lot of what goes on in the school.  
 

The 2018 School Donation is unchanged from the last few years and will remain at $200 for one child, $400 for 
two and $500 for three or more children with an additional charge of $40 per child for the PTA donation. 
 

When people have paid their children’s donations, we will send home a receipt.  

If you pay the entire school fee by the end of March (end of next week), you 
can claim back this money in the current tax year.  
 
SCHOOL SURVEY 
Every three years, the Blockhouse Bay Primary School Board of Trustees carry out a survey of their current 
parent community so that the decisions made by the Board and staff can be influenced by what parents think. 
This survey took place near the end of 2017 and we published some of the results in last year’s newsletters. 
We will continue this reporting back in newsletters this year, when we have space. 
 

It is impossible to include all of the comments as there is not enough room and we need to be conscious of 
confidentiality as some individual names of children and staff were mentioned. We can assure you however 
that all comments are being taken into account when we make future decisions.  
 

Please note that the percentages do not always add up to 100 as sometimes people answered ‘don’t know’.  
The next section asked people what they thought about the way that school catered fro cultural diversity.  
 

How satisfied are you that: 
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The School values and respects our diverse cultural 

community. The School provides a place for children and 

parents to recognise and celebrate aspects of their 

culture.  

0 0% 7 9% 70 89% 

The School values and respects our diverse cultural 

community. The School provides a place for children and 

parents to recognise and celebrate aspects of their 

culture.  

2 3% 7 9% 65 82% 

 
TRIPS TO TE PANE o MATAOHO (Mangere Mountain) 
Thank you to everyone who has returned their permission slips and sent along the $13 per child for this trip. Our goal is to 
have everyone attend this experience as the teachers will be using this as the basis for learning in class. Today, Rooms 5 
and 13 were the first classes to go to Mangere Mountain and the rest of the school will go on the following dates: 
Friday 23rd March Rms 10 & 14   Friday 6th April  Rms 9 & 23 
Tuesday 27th March Rms 8 & 22   Monday 9th April  Rms 12 & 19 
Thursday 29th March Rms 6, 21 and 25  Wednesday 11th April Rms 4 & 20 
Wednesday 4th April Rms 11 & 15   Thursday 12th April Rms 3, 17 & 18 
Thursday 5th April Rms 7 & 16 
We have purposely chosen older and younger classes to go together so that the children can help each other with their 
learning. This organisation is known as tuakana/teina and builds children’s ability to provide help to others of different 
ages. The classes have been working together in other ways building up to the trip and will continue to do so during the 
year.  
 



  
EASTER BREAK 

A reminder to everyone that school is closed for the Easter Break from Friday 30th March 
to Tuesday 3rd April. School resumes on Wednesday 4th April.  

Most adults do not have the Tuesday off, but this is in the Education Act and schools 
have no control over us having to take this additional day.  

 
 
SWIMMING POOL 

Our school swimming pool will be closed from 6.30pm on Thursday 29th March 
which is the end of next week.  
 

People with pool keys can start returning them at any time so that they can have the bond refunded.  
It would be helpful to have all keys to be back to the office by the end of this term 
 

PTA NEWS 
Monday 26th March: PTA welcome/open evening at 7:30pm in the 
staffroom. Please join us to vote for our new group name and to find 
out how you can help with fundraising events for the benefit of our 
children. 
 
Thursday 29th March: $1 Ice block fundraiser from 3-3:30pm at the 
PAC. 
 
Friday 6th April: School Disco! $5 entry plus food, drink, treats. 
"Theme: Holly-Bollywood! Dress up in your favourite Hollywood or 
Bollywood inspired costume or just dress to impress! " 
Year 1-3s from 5-6pm 

 

NOTE- Parents of Year 3 children can choose whether to bring them 
either to the earlier or later disco (not both)  
 Year 1-3s from 5.00-6.00pm Year 3-6s from 6:30-8.00pm 
If you can help us with this event by setting up, selling drinks etc or 
cleaning up afterwards please email pta@blockhousebay.school.nz 
 
 
Friday 13th April: Mufti day (gold coin) and Sausage sizzle ($2) 
 
Like our Facebook page for more updates- Blockhouse Bay Primary School PTA 
Email pta@blockhousebay.school.nz with subject "friend" to join our mailing list. 
 
 
FLIPPA BALL RESULTS 
Y4/5 BHB Tiger Sharks  lost 0-6. The Player of the day was Adam Totton.  
 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 
 
CARE 4 KIDZ is running a Holiday Programme, weekdays from 16 till 27 April 2018 
The theme is: The world of Harry Potter. 
Enrolment forms will be available from our supervisor in the Technology Room after 2:45PM. 
Enrolment closes on 6 April. 
Please ring Els on 027 3628494 if you like to have more information. 

mailto:pta@blockhousebay.school.nz


 


